

Board Direction BD-014072-23 ABP-316421-23

The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a Board meeting held on 11/10/2023.

The Board decided to fully confirm the determination of the local authority in respect of the lands identified as MH-C89-21.

In partly disagreeing with the Inspector's recommendation to exclude the lands pertaining to the creche, the Board noted that planning permission is a matter unrelated to the relevant criteria and that the creche is not yet developed.

Board Member

Eamon James Kelly Date: 11/10/2023

Eamonn James Kelly